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Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held 2nd March 2020
Present:	Cllr Vitty	Cllr Gillespie	Cllr Thompson	Cllr Kemp	D Cllr Cargill				Parish Clerk	Cllr Darren Pemberton 	15 visitors
1. Open Forum – most of the 15 visitors present had come along to discuss the planning Application for land adjoining Greenways, Temple Grafton. Cllr Darren Pemberton had come together with D Cllr Mark Cargill to help with this application and give their advice. Several points were discussed including the fact that there is already a gypsy site on Croft Lane, the proposed land has flooding problems which have led to the next door neighbour being totally flooded and that Stratford District Council still do not have a Gypsy and Traveller plan in place.
2. Apologies were received from Cllr Keays
3. There were no disclosures of interest.
4. Minutes of the meeting held 13th January 2020.
5. Matters arising from these minutes. Cllr Maryanne will bring any information regarding additional dog poo bins and signage following discussion with the Dog Warden.
6. Ward Members Report – D Cllr Cargill had given his comments during the Open Forum.
7. Planning Matters
20/00091/FUL -  Church House, Temple Grafton – demolition of the existing single storey site extension and construction of new single storey side extension – the cllrs had no objections.
20/001349/FUL – land adjoining Greenway, Temple Grafton – Temple Grafton PC objects strongly to this application. We have been consistent in opposing development outside the village boundary. Temple Grafton has been deemed an unsustainable location for development (as an “other settlement” in the Core Strategy CS.15); there has been no need identified by the local community, community-led proposal and therefore there can be no justification for allowing a development in this location.
The application seeks change of use to develop a grazing field into a gipsy pitch but this site, located as it is between two conservation areas, threatens to erode the gap between the settlements of Temple Grafton and Ardens Grafton, two very distinct villages and would harm the landscape on the approach to both. Policy CS.5 seeks to preserve the landscape character and minimise the visual impact of development. This proposal does neither and harms the quality of the local street scene. The site has only very recently flooded so severely that it took a heroic community effort to prevent the inundation of the neighbouring property, Greenways. That property was the subject of a major refurbishment only a few years previously, owing to flooding from the field. The flood risk assessment provided by the applicant ignores these actual events of recent years and the scheme therefore does not accord with policy CS.4. The site adjoins a well-used public footpath to the North and will be visible from both this and the public highway to the South. Screening by hedging would be both inappropriate and ineffective in this location. The proximity of the site to the neighbouring house and its position in the field ensure that the amenity of the residents of Greenways is permanently marred (CS.21). The height of the proposed day room is entirely disproportionate in this location and will overshadow Greenways.
Temple Grafton is no stranger to gypsy matters. An application for 5 pitches on Croft Lane was made in 2010. By 2015, after two appeals, that site was made permanent. It was extremely 

					-245-
disappointing that during this process, no material help could be offered by SDC as there was no Gypsy and Traveller local plan in place. Five years later, we still do not have the clarity of such a plan, leaving communities such as this vulnerable to such unwanted and indiscriminate development. The existing site of five pitches on Croft Lane represents over 6% of the total 
number of dwellings in the village of Temple Grafton. Another pitch will raise that figure to nearer 8%. We do not believe that to be representative, fair or proportionate. Our recently-adopted Housing Needs Survey did not identify a need to increase the provision of this type of accommodation within the village. A widespread concern in this community is that the current proposal is a speculative development by an individual with no connection to the village except the ownership of the land that there exists the potential for the site to be sold on and expanded. For all of the above reasons this application should be refused.
20/00125/AGNOT – Hillborough Farm, Blackcliffe – Barn to cover straw made of steel and fibre cement roof – The cllrs had no objections
20/00134/TREE – Rosebank, Temple Grafton – the cllrs had no objections
8. There was no information received from Warwickshire County Council
9. There was no information received from Stratford District Council
10. Financial Matter
Fourth quarterly payment plus expenses to Parish Clerk - £227 cheque 100556. Proposed by Cllr Thompson and seconded by Cllr Kemp.
Payment to HMRC £50 cheque 100557 refers. Proposed by Cllr Thompson and seconded by Cllr Kemp.
11. There was no information received after preparation of agenda.
12. There was no exchange of information.
13. The next meeting will be 4th May 2020 at 7.30.pm this will be the Annual Meeting followed by a Parish Council meeting.

Following the coronavirus outbreak this date could be changed please check website and noticeboards.
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